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*** MEETING  *** 
Tuesday April 3rd, 2012 at7pm 
Who Song and Larry’s 
111 SE Columbia Way 
Vancouver, Washington 
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President:            Tim Ihle 503-504-2000 Tournament Director: Mark Forbes        360-772-6055                
Vice-president/Sec’ty:  Joe Badolato    360-887-0856                       Youth Director:            Zip Decker           360-320-4028 
Treasurer:                 Chuck Smith       503-504-6672                       Conservation Director:   Don Abbott               360-560-6516                                                                   
Federation Liaison: Ed Chin 503-492 7949   CRB Newsletter Editor Jim Miller 503-762-2076   
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* Call meeting to order……….Tim 
* Intro of CRB Officers………Tim 

* Intro of guests and perspective 
Members……………………Tim 

* BASS/FLW Report…….Ed Chin 
* Treasurer Report……….Chuck S. 

 
OLD BUSINESS 

* Cabin Fever Classic Report…Tim 
* CFC Stats and recap………. Mark 
* Cullaby Recap/Stats………  Mark 

* CRB March meeting Recap…Jim M. 
# (Recap as shown below)# 

 
NEW BUSINESS 

* Celilo Highlights……………Mark 
* Celilo..(Draw for partners)…Mark 

 
FISHERMAN’S CORNER 

Intro. Of “Know and Grow”….Jim M. 
* Cullaby CBR “Save Face” winning 
Rip bait……………………Gabe C. 

* CFC Winning Lures and Technique 

CULLABY LAKE…CHALLENGE IS THE WORD! 
 
     Last year, CRB voted to take on an ocean-side lake: Cullaby.  Tradition has 
been that the lake can produce some large bags in early season. Twenty-six 
anxious CRB anglers took on the challenge of Cullaby. The results were not 
exactly stellar, with only eight bass brought to the scales for 35.54.  Nick 
Fitzsimmons LM at 6.95 was certainly worth his individual efforts, but all in all 
Cullaby proved to be not what we expected.  Most bass tournament anglers 
enjoy the challenge of the sport and CRB voted to return again to Cullaby in 
2012.  Not short on bass catching talent, eleven boats with twenty one anglers 
were on hand March 24th, Saturday, to prove that we could do better this year.  
Included in those 21 anglers was last year’s back seat 1st Place winner, Gabe 
Cheek.  Gabe fished with our CRB Prez last year and caught two bass from the 
back seat that weighed in at 7.94. As boat after boat came to the launch ramp 
and discussed their live well contents, it became apparent that indeed, for 
weigh-in that it would be a sad site!  Could this in fact be an all time first for 
CRB with no bass to be brought to the scale?  NO, it would not be a disaster as 
Gabe Cheek “saved face” for CRB at Cullaby and proudly weighed in two 
small largemouth bass for 2lbs, 1ounce.  At llAM, Gabe managed to put, what 
his boat partner, Brian Timm called “The most ugly rip bait I’ve ever seen”, in 
front these two bass and in the live well they went.  Not sure who was more 
surprised in the result, Gabe or the other 20 CRB contestants, that these two 
bass would be the only bass to be seen at Cullaby this day.  Many of the club 
spoke of not getting one bump from a bass all day for their efforts.  So, 
congratulations Gabe on back to back years of 1st Place victory.  Needless to 
say it was a very lucrative day for Gabe and Brian as all awards dollars, also a 
first for CRB, went to them in cash payout! Certainly worth the mention is a 
welcome to new CRB members fishing their first event with us, they are Dave 
and Mike Abramson, Ty Freemantle, Gary Harral, and Shon’s young son as a 
guest watching dad, three time CRB AOY, with a very rare “blank”! 
 
     Below is Gabe’s photo of those two bass and a photo of the contestants who 
braved the smallest winning weight in CRB history of Two Pounds!  Notice 
our new CRB Banner hanging from the Abbott’s motor home, what a way to 
debut it!  Your smile says it all, Mr. Cheek and thanks again from CRB for 
“Saving Face” for us at Cullaby. Look at it this way guys, when again will this 
many contestants get 80 AOY points for just showing up, with Brian Timm and 
Gabe taking on 100 points to begin their 2012 season. 
 
 

#March Meeting Recap# 
 
     Our Prez, Tim, has asked that each month we bring up in print 
some of the highlights of the previous month’s meeting.  So 
here’s a sketch of  what went in March: Jim M. reassured all 
members that we were a “Go” for Intra Club with Sept. CRB on 
Saturday with MVBC and Oct. with North West Club Classic 
represented by CRB with two teams, Gary Estes and Rob Allen, 
and the Abbotts! Both events are on Ten Mile. 
 

Mark Forbes gave a presentation on shirts for the club and prices 
etc. and Jim M. is working on getting some matching hats.  
Lengthy discussion on ARigs from Zip and Ed Chin.  A motion 
to ban them for 2012 was made and defeated.  It will be an 
interesting year for the CRB ARig!  
Finally, Shon, 3 time CRB/AOY and Renaud, Bass Master 
Classic qualifier, gave an excellent presentation on swim baits.  
Shon was asked many questions, but the one that will always 
stick with most, is that he’s had countless 6# smallies and 2 over 
7#, Wow!!  
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With this newsletter, Jim Miller attempted to offer to all club members and readers the happenings of our club thru his eyes and 
eyes of others. Sometimes in a first person concept, not always the journalistic way has been achieved.  He is dedicated to making 
the CRB Newsletter a communication as well as a historical piece of documentation and certainly welcomes any and all input 
from club members on the achievement of that goal. 
 
Constructive critique of that goal is not only welcome, but essential to allowing what our club wants in visual as well as the 
written word in our monthly newsletter.  Having the “computer wizardry” of Mark Forbes allows our newsletter to have a format 
second to none and greatly appreciated, and I am certain that any question on formatting can be discussed with Mark, to be given 
to Jim to have our CRB Newsletter be exceptional. 
 
Jim will continue to give his many years of bass fishing insights to the newsletter concept and wishes to extend to all club 
members his invite to speak out at any time on what, how, and why of its content.  As club historian, he finds that there is a 
delicate balance between boring and meaningful, interesting content in concept of a newsletter.  He invites you to contact him 
personally or any board member with feedback on this subject. 
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Spring fishing for feisty small mouth is, and has been for many years on the Celilo Pool, simply one of our most looked 
forward to events for CRB. Below, I have brought up three years of stats from seasons past for memories and incentives to 
all from Spring thru Fall. 
 

Date Winning angler/bag Big Fish angler/weight 
Aug. 2008 Shon  15.28    4.39/Rob 
Apr. 2009 Shon  13.65    4.30/Shon                              
June 2010 Abbott’s 12.43   2.81/Shon    
TOC, Oct. 2010 Shon 13.92   4.71/Shon 
Apr. 2011 Zip 16.53 4.44/Gary 
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You may have noticed that we have switched from weighing in pounds and hundreths, to pounds and ounces. Last 
season, we twice had a decision by less than 5 hundredths of a pound. Now, if you have ever watched the scale when 
there are five feisty wild animals on it, you’ve seen that the hundredths digit moves all over the place. You finally 
grab a number that it sits on for a few seconds. Is it really accurate to 1/100 of a pound when weighing live fish? No. 
 
So, to make the weigh-in more fair, we will use the same units as the Elite Series and the FLW: pounds and ounces. 
In the two weigh ins we’ve had with this system, the weight stabilizes on one reading and never varies (as long as the 
fish are still).  Good luck this year! — Mark 
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Note: Due to publishing deadlines, just the results will appear in this month’s newsletter. 
The complete story will appear in the May newsletter. 
 

 
 

  
 
 
 

2012 CFC winners Dave Heldstab and Jim 
Gaitner with their 11 lb 10 oz bag. Come on 
Dave, you MUST have had fun, how about a 
smile? 

Here is the way to pose! Phalla Sap (L) caught 
this fat mama from the back seat of Andrew 
Lee’s (R) boat. Big fish of the tournament at 4lb 
13oz. 


